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Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage. If we find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, 
we can take action to ensure they put matters right.  

On 1 December 2022, we carried out an inspection and found the provider was not meeting 
some of these requirements. The overall effectiveness of the provision was judged to be 
inadequate. The inspection report sets out the actions the provider was required to take to 
meet the requirements.  

On 12 January 2023, we carried out a regulatory visit. The focus of the visit was to check 
whether the provider had met the safeguarding and welfare actions raised at their last 
inspection.  

We found that the provider had taken steps to ensure that staff deployment is improved to 
ensure that children are always supervised, and had removed potential hazards from the 
premises to keep children safe. Children are no longer able to take food from other 
children's lunchboxes and the requirement to ensure that all children have opportunities to 
experience daily outdoor activities is now being met. Staff practice has improved regarding 
behaviour management, for example, through giving explanations for children about why 
some behaviour is not appropriate. Staff who are now special educational needs co-
ordinators have attended training. The provider has held meetings with staff, and they have 
completed training that has helped them to improve their practice.  

We are satisfied the provider has met the safeguarding and welfare actions raised. The 
provider is still registered with Ofsted


